Operations Committee Minutes

June 8, 2015
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Christine Bauman, Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson and Reggie Worlds
WIOA Youth
Nancy Haag reported that WIOA will replace WIA Youth effective July 1st.  Eligibility, services and performance will be different.  The new programming would focus primarily on out-of-school youth that are not in high school or post-secondary.     

Staff Update and Space Needs

Vocational Rehabilitation Services is hiring two new positions one would be starting in June and the other in July.  Christine Bauman has been working on preparing the available space with equipment and furniture needed.
Job Services Budget

Reggie Worlds reported that due to Wagner-Peyser funding, there are brainstorming ideas to save money statewide.  

Joint Counselor Conference

Reggie Worlds and Christine Bauman attended the Joint Counselor Conference.  They both reported that the conference was very good.   
Dislocated Worker

Diane Halvorson reported that there has been some discussions about Dislocated Worker eligibility.  In the past, if a layoff is temporary workers have not been eligible for the program.  However, if there is no return date indicated than workers could be eligible.  Michael Foods and Wells Concrete experienced layoffs. 

Comments Cards
Diane Halvorson discussed the customer comment cards.  It was recommended that the Continuous Improvement Team review and provide recommendations to the committee.
WIOA Regions

Diane Halvorson reported that the Council will be reviewing a resolution that designates South Central would remain an area but pair up with Southwest Minnesota for regional planning under WIOA.  The Council will also be reviewing the committee structure and developing a committee focused on serving individuals with disabilities.      
CAP 

Diane Halvorson reviewed the Cost Allocation Plans for all of the WorkForce Centers.  The plans were distributed for signatures.  

